
Wharfedale Cross Country League – General Data Protection Regulation 
 
In line with the Data Protection regulations (GDPR) that came into effect in May 
2018 please see below how the organisers of the Wharfedale Cross Country League 
will use the data collated at events held as part of the League. 
 
We will not use the data collected at any of the Cross Country events for marketing 
purposes, it will only be used for the purposes of compiling and publishing the 
League results. 
 
Each school hosting an event is responsible for compiling the results for their event. 
The Nell Bank organising team are responsible for the results at Nell Bank relays 
event.  
 
All results are sent to Debbie Nicholson / Simon Richardson / Robin Moffat (the 
members of the League organising team responsible for data). The League sense 
checks the data and ensures its accuracy, where possible. Individual race (all years) 
and league results (years 3-6) are then posted on The Ilkley Junior Harriers website: 
http://www.junior.ilkleyharriers.org.uk/wpsxcl.html 
 
The League results (years 3 – 6) are kept securely until all children in year 3 have 
completed the League in year 6 i.e. 4 years.  
 
All results from previous years Leagues remain on the Junior Ilkley Harriers website. 
 
The information stored is made up of your child’s name, year group, gender, race 
position and school attended.  
 
If your child competes in the League this is where their data will appear and how we 
will look after it.  
 
Any questions please contact Debbie Nicholson on wharfedalexc@gmail.com 
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